
 

 

Page 1 of 6 

 

MINUTES OF DOVERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL KITCHEN 

DATE WEDNESDAY 2nd November 2011. 

Present :) Cllrs Watkins (Chairman), Cllr Hewson-Stoate, (Vice Chairman) Cllr Cole, Cattermole, Noakes, Priestley, Stubbs, Wilshaw & Taylor (Clerk) 

Members of the Public Colin Bryan, Barbara Taylor, Nesta Jarville & P.C. Bointon 

Apologies:, C. Cllr Lewer, : District Cllr Catt.  

P 
/ 
C 

Min No  
Originator 
Month 

Title and Description Action/ Decision Who/ 
When 

   Public Session  
  Matters raised by members of 

the Public 
  

  Colin Bryan Wished to bring to the Parish Council attention the planning application made by 
a residents and his concerns to the same. Mr Bryan stated that he replied to 
DDDC direct. 

 

  Tim Scott & Chris Blundell 
Representing the Village Hall 
Committee 

Application made for a grant of approx £1000 - £2000 for the period 2012/2013 
by increasing the precept the Parish Council applies for. Detailed information 
was given on how the Village Hall has improved, how important it is to the 
community and the proposed improvements & costs required. The Chairman 
informed them that this will be discussed at the finance meeting and they will 
be informed of the outcome in due course. To be finalised when the Budget 
is approved at the December meeting.  

 

  Barbara Taylor & Nesta 
Jarville 

Both parties wished to speak to the Parish Council in respect of the recent traffic 
problems occurred in the village on the closure of the A50. A meeting is to be 
held with all parties concerned at a later date and a representative of the PC will 
be there. 

 

C 11/93 Minutes of the previous 
meeting 

 Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 5th October 2011 be signed 
as a true and correct record. Proposed Cllr Stubbs and seconded by Cllr Priestly. 

 

   Declarations of Interest  
   None.  
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   Meadow View  
P 10/16 

 
Meadow View Bench to be fitted securely once site is level. Considering Tarmac, price to be 

obtained. 
Cllr Stubbs has spoken with the school and the children to be involved in the 
planting of the trees and the name of the site. To make an event of the occasion 
and invite the press. When the delivery date of trees is know Cllr Stubbs will 
speak with Headmistress and the press 
Require Dog Fouling Notices, Clerk to contact DDDC 

 
Cllr 
Watkins/ 
Stubbs 
 
 
Clerk 

P 10/68 Hedge by Meadow View  Hedge by school on Meadow View – Cllr Watkins to speak again with the school 
re their plans. 

Cllr 
Watkins 

   Playground Issues  
P 
 
 
 

10/69 
 
 
 

Play Equipment Maintenance 
& Safety issues 
 
 

Safety inspection carried out for October 2011 and confirmation received that all 
in order except for the hill/mound requires some maintenance & a hole near the 
skate board. Estate care to carry out the work. Clerk to chase up and obtain 
date. 
 

Cllr Cole & 
Cattermole 
 
Clerk 

   District Cllr Catt  

P 
 

10/62 The New Burial Ground. No further information re the Burial Ground at this present time. However the 
Clerk has made enquires re the Bungs being strimmed.  
Contact to be made with the Council re meeting in the new year to discuss the 
position re the burial ground. 

Clerk 

P 11/46 Core Strategy Update received on the 11th October giving details of the outcome of the 
meetings which has been forwarded on to the Councillors for comment. Officers 
continue to work on assessing further government pronouncements on the 
planning process which continues to hold up work on the Core Strategy. 

All Cllrs 

P 11/47 Footpath – 15 High Street Cllr Catt asked to enquire that this footpath is registered with DCC. The footpath 
is being investigated by the legal dept but does not have a high priority  

Cllr Catt 

C 11/94 Waste Collection The Council has decided on the contractors for the new waste collection 
contracts which begin in August next year. There will be weekly collections of 
food rubbish and fortnightly collections (alternating on a weekly basis) of a wide 
variety of rubbish for recycling. Bring sites will continue as at present although 
the containers will change.  All in all, the percentage of material recycled and 
not sent to landfill is expected to rise to over 65% and there will be an annual 
revenue saving in excess of £350,000.  There will be an extensive publicity 
campaign explaining the changes to parish councils and residents in due course 
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   Pavilion and Playing Fields  
C 
 
C 
 
P 

10/35 

11/78 

11/95 

 

Pavilion /Playing fields 
 
Showers in Pavilion 
 
Grants for the Pavilion and 
Playing Fields 

The mirrors are not to be installed. 
Cllr Cole & Noakes spent 3 mornings repairing the showers, working at the 
moment.  
Cllr Hewson Stoate & Cllr Cole is looking into grants etc for the pavilion and the 
playing fields. Cllr Cole to come back with some prices for Showers, Doors, 
Windows etc 

Cllr Cole 
 
 
Cllr Cole/ 
Hewson -
Stoate 

C 11/83 Pitches A meeting on the 06th October 2011 in Village Hall with the football teams 
agreed the rent to be charged. Also the football pitch to be turn around. 

Cllr Cole 

P 10/70 Mr Bullocks issues Mr Bullock raised no issues for November`.   

P 10/76 Trimming of Hedges Playing 
Field/Derby Road 

 The clerk informed the meeting that she had obtained a price of £100 to cut 
the hedge.  

Clerk 

P 11/48 Additional New Play 
equipment, for Playground. 

Due to Cllr Bryan resignation it was agreed that she should be allowed to 
contribute ideas. All Cllrs were asked to come back to the meeting with ideas on 
how to move forward on this. 

All Cllrs 

C 11/58 Adequate cover by the fire 
service 

Clerk informed the meeting that the Fire Service had responded to the PC and 
confirmation was given that Doveridge in the events of incident would have 
adequate cover.  

Clerk 

C 11/60 Grit Bin – Marston Lane Grit bins now supplied and fitted in Marston Lane. Clerk 

P 11/67 Village Hall – Include in 
precept 

Due to the Budget being set at the December meeting no decision had been 
reached. Cllr Watkins & Cllr Hewson -Stoate will draft a reply in December. 

Clerk 

P 11/81 Letter from resident re the 
Playground 

Letter received re the play equipment near a resident’s property. Objects to it 
being used by gangs of teenagers to congregate as a meeting point and loss of 
privacy by children standing on the top and looking into his house. Cllr Watkins 
Chairman to reply. 

Cllr 
Watkins 

C 11/82 Condition of Roads/Drains in 
Doveridge 

Cllr Cole asked that this matter be raised again in the Spring. Cllr Cole 

C 11/88 Pond Cleaning Clerk informed the Cllr that the pond had be cleaned and according to the 
contactors it would only require doing every two years from now on. Clerk to 
send letter of thanks for the use of the trailer and the church’s toilets. 

Clerk 

P 11/89 Election Charges Councillor Hewson- Stoate not happy with lack of costing/explanation re the 
costs. Cllr Hewson- Stoate to draft a letter 

Cllr 
Hewson-
Stoate 
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P 11/96 Resignation from Cllr Bryan Letter received from Cllr Bryan giving her resignation from the Council. Letter to 
be sent thanking her for all the hard work and achievements and that she will 
be missed. 

Clerk 

P 11/97 Letter from the WI re the Well Letter received from Doveridge WI informing the Parish Council that they will no 
longer be able to continue maintenance on the Well gardens. Cllr Watkins to 
reply 

Cllr 
Watkins 

C 11/98  Letter from Resident Pumb 
Lane 

Letter received re the drains and gullies down Pumb Lane. Letter to be 
forwarded to DCC 

Clerk 

   Items for Next agenda   

    
 

 

   PLANNING  

 11/90 PLANNING APPLICATION 
11/00719/FUL 

PLANNING PERMISSION 

11/00624/FUL 

11/00644/FUL 

 

Appeal by Mr Burton 

Appeal by Hunters Croft, 
Upwood Road 

Erection of House and garage, Woodyard, Pump Lane Doveridge 

(5 objected out of 8 3 made no comment) 

Change of use of land for equestrian purposes, erection of stable block and 
associated works – Mrs Heath, Land South of Rhodeside Hall Drive Doverige  ( 
PC 3 for 6 against) Granted with conditions 

Minor amendments – erection of 1 no 10kw wind turbine hub height 15 metres, 
blade tip 19.7 metres = Mr A Povey (PC No objections) Granted with conditions 

12 Alms Road Doveridge  - Refused 

Hunters Croft Upwood Road, Doveridge - Refused 

 

    CORRESPONDENCE  
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 11/91 CORRESPONDENCE 
October 11 

 

For Attention 

 

 

Information 

 

 

 

a) Resignation from Cllr Bryan 
b) DDDC Notice of Forum 7th November 11 
c) DDDC Security Notice for Shed and allotment holders 
d) Letter re “Tea Time Service” (fish and Chips) 
e) WI letter re the Well 
f) Letter resident Highfield House Pumb Lane 
g) Pond Cleaning 
h) Sports Relief 2012 
i) Clerk and Council Direct 
j) Safer Neighbourhood Minuets for 20/10/11 
k) CPRE Info 
l) DALC General Circular 50/2011 
m) DALC General Circular 51/2011 
n) A50 Fiasco information Mrs Jarville 
o) DALC Clerks Day Training April 2012 
p) Rainbow Autumn and Winter events 

 

   ACCOUNTS   

 11/92 ACCOUNTS The following accounts were submitted for approval:  
Min 
No 

Cheque  
No 

Made Payable to         Amount  Vat 

1675 1483 DDDC – Elections £xxxxxx  
1690 1499 Clerks Emolument £262.41  

 
1691 1500 J Bullock Playing 

Field mowing    
£70.00  

1692 1501 Village Hall Hire £40.00  
1693 1502 Doveridge 

Landscapes Meadow 
View Mowing 

£50.00  

1694 1503 H-S Development 
invoice for the Well 
stone etc 

£31.50 £6.24 

  TOTAL £453.91 £6.24 
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   Income 

Basket Field Grant Playing Field 400.00 
Electric Meter     6.00 
  
  
  
TOTAL 406.00 

 

 

Proposed by Cllr Stubbs & seconded by Cllr Coles 

All Cllrs present agreed 

 

The Next meeting is on the 7th December 2011 
 
Signature of Chairman.................................................................................       Date........................................... 


